
After living here for the past 37 years I had finally decided to run for the
Board but I did not realize it wasn’t the current Board but an illegal one.

After viewing the other candidates there are three who have already been
on a previous Board.  In my opinion I would feel ashamed and embarrassed to
be in the same room with them after they have desecrated the lake and 
manipulated the money. In my opinion the money has been squandered
and misused.

Now I will explain the reason why—After living here one Board member
has been on and off the Board over the years.  He has taught the other
new people who have moved in and who have been on the previous Board how
they can use our dues and do what they want.  After being here for a couple of years
bylaws were passed without the property owners vote. The normal
routine for previous Board was spend money on things no one knows about
without our vote.

I would not of moved out here if I had know how dishonest the previous
Board members were at the time. Now it is getting worse the way
money is spent and not taking wildlife into consideration. For this
reason if I’m voted into a position on Lucinda and Jerry’s ballot
I will resign. 

I could go on and on regarding what has happened in the past to the
Greenbelt in a negative way, like cutting down trees and bushes
so someone can see the lake, and also killing cattails, putting rocks
in North dam in the lake that make it hard for turtles and ducks to walk over.

It sickens me right now to see how our community has been
broken apart. 


